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[ Topic: 2022 Okinawa Highschool Art Intercultural Exchange]

[ Date: January 28", 2022]

[ Location: ZOOM Cloud Meetings, Chinese Specialty Classroom 407, Zhishan Building, Taipei
First Girls High School )

[ News Report]

After the annual commencement, the school ambassadors and a few schoolmates who are talented
in calligraphy gathered in Chinese Specialty Classroom 407 in order to start a preparatory meeting
before the Okinawa Highschool Art Intercultural Exchange Program. Huang Zhaoji, a retired
teacher from TFG, was specially invited to teach us some key points of writing calligraphy.

Mr. Huang has been famous for his calligraphy since the time he taught in TFG. Since he has
delved into calligraphy many years, he can write different fonts on any kind of spring couplets in
an instance. Moreover, Mr. Huang also taught us how to draw fascinating pictures of plants by
using only the brushes and the ink. Everyone listened carefully and concentrated on writing
calligraphy during the break time between each class. Last but not least, we took pictures to sum
up the event. Hopefully we will be 100% ready for the formal Okinawa High School Art
Intercultural Exchange Program a week after.

Photos taken in the class on January 20" were made into a video by Kinka from the Japanese
Group of the Student Ambassadors. Students from Okinawa were able to learn about the spring
couplet culture from the video before the exchange on January 28™.

Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, the annual Okinawa High School Art Intercultural Exchange
Program was restricted online this year. On January 28", students from Taipei First Girls High
School and students from Okinawa shared their abilities of calligraphy art at ZOOM Cloud
Meetings.

The exchange program began with warm opening speeches by the principal of TFG and the
representative of Okinawa, both of whom mentioned their hope for in-person exchange after the
pandemic ends. Later on students from TFG and students from Okinawa took turns to introduce
culture in Taiwan and Okinawa. Students from TFG also made a brief introduction of spring
couplets to explain how they are made and the blessing meanings of them.

As the students were divided into groups and entered the breakout rooms, they started chatting
about their hobbies and school lives. They also made spring couplets in front of their cameras
together. Regardless of the various limits of online meetings, the students had a whale of a time.

When it came to the last part of the program, the host invited three students to share the spring
couplets they made and expound on their thoughts about their works. Everyone online was
amazed by their creativity.

Along with blessings given by teachers from both sides, the fruitful exchange program ended. All
the participants were grateful for the wonderful experience and looked forward to more exchange
opportunities in the future.
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